
Stow Police Department Page: 1 
Dispatch Log  From: 11/06/2023  Thru: 11/12/2023     0000 - 2359 

 
 
 
For Date: 11/06/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0025 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0042 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                0047 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 154] GLEASONDALE BRIDGE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0054 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0105 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S21 prepared audio documents for court. 
 

 
                0125 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0542 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0841 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0853 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + SAMUEL PRESCOTT DR 
 
                0907 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0913 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0917 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0930 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD + WEDGEWOOD RD 
 
                0958 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1002 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1142 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request we check the property and make sure the front  
door is locked. S9 responds.  
 

         Narrative:     
Door was secured, house was checked/ secure.  
 

 
                1532 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1552 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSIST RESIDENT WITH MEDICATION DROP OFF / DISPOSAL 
 

 
                1605 RADAR Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1628 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1652 Community Policing AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1736 Road Safety Complaint Unfounded   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a car bumper in the roadway. S11 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Unfounded. Area has been searched. Nothing found in the road 
 

 
                1817 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in reports online scam. S11 spoke with the party and  
advised on how to proceed.  
 

 
                1844 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal - red light violation.  
 

 
                2053 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    BY CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 11/07/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0007 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + HEATHER LN 
 
                0903 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0917 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    HIGH ST 
         Narrative:     

Walk in reports fraud. S9 stations. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-197-OF 
 
                0939 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0946 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0957 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1018 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1029 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + LIBRARY HILL RD 
 
                1030 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 18] TOWN BUILDING - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Unknown medical. No info received by C20.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS5 meet at Maynard elks for intercept.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 10:53 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m 7.7 at 11:01/  



 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-952-IN 
 
                1102 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1112 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1205 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
 
                1205 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Investigated   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
 
                1230 ASSIST CITIZEN SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller received a note from her sister requesting money,  
finds it to be suspcious. 
 

         Narrative:     
Party advised to contact local pd where this female resides.  
 

 
                1401 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1424 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAMUEL PRESCOTT DR 
         Narrative:     

Large tree down with wires. HLP enroute 
 

         Narrative:     
E14/R17/L5 respond. H:P on scene making repairs.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-958-IN 
 
                1530 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
 
                1544 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

VERBAL WARNING 
 

 
                1620 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

209A PAPER WORK. NOT SERVED. S11 SPOKE WITH PARTY BY PHONE.  
THEY WILL COME IN INTO THE STATION TO PICK UP THE PAPERWORK.  
 

 
                1626 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSIST RESIDENT WITH QUESTIONS ABOUT VEHICAL REGISTRATION.  
 

 
                1629 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSIST WALK IN WITH PAPERWORK 
 

 
                1640 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1645 FIRE, OTHER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PEABODY DR 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS SPARKS FROM HER CHIMNEY. E14 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
BOX STRUCK. E19,E15,C20 RESPONDING  
 



         Narrative:     
ACTIVE CHIMNEY FIRE. FIRE KNOCKED DOWN. NO HREAT READINGS.  
ALL UNITS CLEAR 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-954-IN 
 
                1651 MEDICAL EMERGENCY False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

MEDICAL ALARM ACTIVATION, WITH NO RESPONSE. E19, MAYNARD A1  
RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
MAYNARD A1 CANCELLED. THIS WAS A FALSE ALARM. THE ALARM HAS  
BEEN RESET.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-953-IN 
 
                1712 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1720 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1730 911 Out of Town Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER NEEDED ASSISTANCE IN MARLBOROUGH. TRASFERED TO  
MARLBOROUGH 
 

 
                1736 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

FOLLOW UP - CALL #23-15347 - PAPERWORK SERVED IN HAND, IN  
THE STATION.  
 

 
                2011 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2039 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2103 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                2243 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [BOX] TAMARACK LN 
         Narrative:     

58 year old male dehydrated EMD coded BLS 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported one to Emerson S/M 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 8.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-956-IN 
 
                2352 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
 
For Date: 11/08/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0023 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                0421 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0800 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 



 
                0852 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WEDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER REPORTS ABDOMINAL PAIN. R17 
 

         Narrative:     
TRANSPORTING TO EMERSON 
 

         Narrative:     
ARRIVING AT EMERSON. ENDING MILES 9.2 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-957-IN 
 
                0959 COURT Services Rendered   
          Location:    [CON] COURT 
 
                1120 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Faxed paperwork to Kent County Court.  
 

 
                1134 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 390GREATRD] RUSSELL'S CONVENIENCE STORE - GREAT RD 
 
                1237 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1241 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1310 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSIST WITH LTC APPLICATION  
 

 
                1317 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER WANTS TO REPORT A PAST ROAD RAGE INCIDENT. S7  
RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
PARTY SPOKEN TO. THIS INCIDENT TOOK PLACE IN MAYNARD. PARTY  
ADVISED ON HOW TO PROCEED.  
 

 
                1502 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PEABODY DR 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER WANTS TO REPORT A LAND DISPUTE WITH THEIR  
NEIGHBOR. THE DISPUTE IS IN REGARD TO A TREE THAT WAS CUT  
DOWN, NEAR THE PROPERTY LINE. S11 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
BOTH PARTIES SPOKEN TO AND ADVISED ON HOW TO PROCEED.  
 

 
                1522 911 Out of Town Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

OUT OF TOWN 911 CALL. TRANSFERED CALL TO HUDSON PD.  
 

 
                1538 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1611 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1639 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

VRERBAL WARNING - SPEED 
 



 
                1725 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + DEVINCENT WAY 
         Narrative:     

VERBAL WARNING - CROSSWALK VIOLATION 
 

 
                1734 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

VERBAL - DEFECTIVE EQUIPMENT 
 

 
                1823 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 176] GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1846 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal - head light out 
 

 
                1850 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 
                1916 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1923 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1944 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 486] CAR LOT EXPRESS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

 S11 AND SORTS A CAR, WITH TJE DOOR OPEN AND NOBODY AROUND. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 & S2 CHECKED THE AREA. EVERYTHING IS SECURE.  
 

 
                2001 Erratic Operator GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + DELANEY RD 
         Narrative:     

BOLTON PD REPORST AN ERRATIC DRIVER ENTERING OUR TOWN ON RT  
117. S11 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
AREA CHECKED. GOA 
 

 
                2216 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER REPORTS MINOR 2 CAR MVA. NO PI 
 

         Narrative:     
REPORT FILED 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-69-AC 
 
 
For Date: 11/09/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0456 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a person who was wallking in the middle of  
the road near the station. S4 responded and checked the  
area.  
 

         Narrative:     
S4 reports the party was located and is walking on the  
sidewalk with a flashlight. No problems found. 
 

 
                0710 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 180TAYLOR] MARBLE HILL - TAYLOR RD 



         Narrative:     
Caller reporting a dead animal in the roadway. Highway  
notified.  
 

 
                0900 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1117 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

S6 assisting the Concervation dept.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-198-OF 
 
                1129 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1232 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 attempting to serve a restraining order. Not served party  
no longer lives in town.  
 

 
                1244 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

Abandoned 911 call. Upon call back spoke with a Male party  
who stated accidenatl by cell phone.  
 

 
                1256 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1406 ANIMAL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                1416 WELL BEING CHECK AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesing a well being check on a party. S6/S9/JDP  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
House checked and JDP 1 spoke to the daughter who said she  
was in a program. 
 

 
                1430 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1535 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD + CIRCUIT DR 
 
                1603 ASSIST CITIZEN REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in requests to speak with an officer.  
 

         Narrative:     
S11 will do a report 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-199-OF 
 
                1745 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1754 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1818 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1849 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 



                1910 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning 
 

 
                2026 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Could Not Locate   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

11/09/2023 2026 No one home. 
 

 
                2032 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                2035 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                2046 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2052 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2055 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2106 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2114 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

WALK IN REPORTS ACCESS DOOR TO THE TOWN HALL WILL NOT CLOSE  
/ SECURE. WILL REACH OUT TO THE BUILDING DEPT IN THE AM.  
 

 
 
For Date: 11/10/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0110 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                0116 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                0356 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0734 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 178] 53 RIDGEWOOD DRIVE - RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a male party who fell. Police fire and  
ALS responding. R17/ALS transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 9.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-960-IN 
 
                0745 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0801 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                0812 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1001 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Mutiple 911 calls reporting a 2 car MVA. Police and Fire  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
L5 reporting signed refusal and S9 will fire report.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-70-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-959-IN 



 
                1149 ASSIST CITIZEN AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party reporting a landscaping company blowing leaves  
toward the roadway. Party advised. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 checked the area  
 

 
                1211 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                1415 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MAGUIRE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for chest pain. Police Fire  
and ALS responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to MH with ALS intercept. S/M 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 6.3 at MH.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-961-IN 
 
                1433 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S12 assisting walk in party with LTC information  
 

 
                1542 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 255HUDSONR] RADANT TECHNOLOGIES INC - HUDSON RD 
 
                1604 MEDICAL EMERGENCY No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

psych eval requested by PD. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 reports no services needed.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-962-IN 
 
                1658 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CIRCUIT DR + GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a vehicle parked in a bad spot.  
 

         Narrative:     
S12 responds, Vehicle is leaving area.  
 

 
                1847 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 48 2 stops 
 

 
                1855 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    276412AC 
       Refer To Accident:    276412AC 
 
                1917 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    276447AC 
       Refer To Accident:    276447AC 
 
                2137 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request ambulance for elderly female fallen. 
 



         Narrative:     
S3/R17 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporting to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 22:05.  
 

         Narrative:     
s3 referred family to town social worker  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m at Emerson 8.9 at 22:22 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-963-IN 
 
                2208 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
 
For Date: 11/11/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0014 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                0037 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MACINTOSH DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports chest pain and difficulty breathing. S9, R17  
and ALS5 responded.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS5 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 9.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-964-IN 
 
                0052 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                0445 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOL] THE INTERNATIONAL GOLF CLUB - BALLVILLE RD 
         Narrative:     

Botlon request a tanker for a structure fire. E11 responded. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-965-IN 
 
                0738 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    FARM RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports his 81 yo wife is lethargic and can not get  
out of her chair and can not speak. S7, S9, R17, E19 and E14  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS3 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 7.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-966-IN 
 
                0828 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Party brought in dog to the station, which was following  
her. ACO was notified. 
 

         Narrative:     
ACO took control of the dog. 
 

 
                0912 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0934 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S21 preparred audio documents for court. 
 

 
                1035 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 



 
                1047 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports caffeteria motion. S7 and S9 responded. 
 

 
                1103 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1146 ANIMAL GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    LOWELL DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a dog walking around by itself.  Party stated  
dog ran off onto private property. S9 responded and chcecked  
the area. 
 

 
                1148 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports alarm sounding. S7 responded. 
 

 
                1152 OPEN DOOR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 18] TOWN BUILDING - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports the town building door is unlock. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 checked building. Employee on scene. 
 

 
                1207 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HASTINGS ST 
         Narrative:     

Police request R17 for mental health eval. R17 and E14  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Marlboroug Hospital with police.  
S/m 0.0 E/m 9.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-967-IN 
 
                1530 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + ATHENS ST 
 
                1608 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    AT PARKING TRIANGLE - ATHENS ST 
         Narrative:     

11/11/2023 1610 Two parties hunting with crossbows. Both  
parties identified, drivers licenses checked and hunting  
licenses and special crossbow permitts verifyed with Mass  
Enivronmental Police. All came came back as valid. 
11/11/2023 1613 Parties sent on thier way. 
 

 
                1635 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1651 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1651 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1659 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1701 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

JDP follow up 
 

 
                1723 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2003 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                2007 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                2014 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2022 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

11/11/2023 2024 One vehicle in lot, no one around. Logged. 
 

 
                2035 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2041 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AEA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2125 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 044CRESCEN] CEMETARY - CRESCENT ST 
 
                2134 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 16GLEASOND] COMPUMASTER, INC - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
 
For Date: 11/12/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0109 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD 
 
                0121 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0552 ANIMAL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports his neighbors dog is barking. S9 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 responded and spoke with RP.  Prior to arrival dog was  
brought inside and was no longer barking. 
 

 
                0840 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request transport for his mother.  
 

         Narrative:     
S9/R17/ALS4 respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
Transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-968-IN 
 
                0857 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0931 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 
                1148 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1526 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSIST WALK IN, WITH ACCIDENT REPORT REQUEST.  
 

 
                1530 RADAR Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1549 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REQUESTS TO SPEAK WITH ANIMAL CONTROL. CALLED BOXBORO  
POLICE AND PROVIDED CALLERS NAME AND NUMBER 
 

 
                1552 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ASSIST WITH QUESTIONS ABOUT TOWN WEBSITE.  
 

 
                1553 911 Out of Town Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] WEST AVE 
         Narrative:     

OPEN LINE 911 CALL, NO RESOPONSE. CALLED HUDSON TO PRVOIDE  
LOCATION OF CALL.  
 

 
                1642 Erratic Operator GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + DELANEY RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER REPORTS A GRAY SEDAN, WITH NO HEADLIGHTS,  
OPERATING ERRATICALLY.  
 

         Narrative:     
S23 SEARCHED THE AREA. GOA 
 

 
                1651 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 34mph, 0 stops 
 

 
                1729 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW LIBRARY] RANDALL LIBRARY - CRESCENT ST 
 
                1806 ALARM, BURGLAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

HORIZON ALARM REPORTS A COMMERCIAL ALARM. ZONE: FRONT DOOR  
MOTION. S23 RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
S23 SPOKE WITH PARTY. THEY WERE TRYING TO GET GAS, DID NOT  
REALIZE THAT THE GAS STAION WAS CLOSED.  
 

 
                2022 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2039 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                2337 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
 
                2343 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 10] MEETING HOUSE - MEETING HOUSE LN 
 
                2349 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                2352 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                2353 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
 
 
 

 


